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I ADVISORY OPINION #I48 

SUMMARY 

148. Effective August 1, 1994, a licensed assessor who is a local official of a metropolitan 
governmental unit is subject to the provisions of state law prohibiting acceptance of gifts from 
lobbyists and lobbyist principals. Minn. Stat. 9 10A.071 (Laws of 1994, Ch. 377, Sec. 5). Licensed 
assessors who serve local governments other than metropolitan governmental units should 
confer with legal counsel or contact the county attorney about the existence of other laws that 
may apply including Minn. Stat. 9 471.895 (Laws of 1994, Ch. 377, Sec. 6). 

I FACTS 

As a public official administering a state agency you have received the Ethical Practices Board 
Bulletin for Officials, May, 1994. You ask the Board for direction on the application of certain 
provisions of a 1994 law to the activities of licensed assessors. You state that assessors who 
are licensed by the Board of Assessors are appointed as department heads serving in local 
governments or are employed by units of government. You advise the Board that some 
industries that pay property taxes have contributed toward the cost of a hospitality room, snacks, 
and refreshments at state meetings of licensed assessors. 

QUESTION 

Are licensed assessors deemed to be officials within the meaning of a 1994 law which prohibits 
officials' acceptance of gifts from lobbyist principals or lobbyists? 

OPINION 

Yes, provided the licensed assessor is a local official of a metropolitan governmental unit as 
defined in Minn. Stat. 9 1 0A.01, subds. 25 and 26 (1992). Beginning August 1, 1994, an official, 
including a public official, a member of the legislature, an employee of the legislature, or a local 








